
February 4, 2024 • "The Gift of Equity and Justice: What Financial Equity Would Mean for Our
Society" with Rev. Margo Rinehart
Hear about the idea that poverty in America persists because so many of us unknowingly benefit from it

and how we might respond to the needs of the poor.

February 11, 2024 • "Black History Month: What are Womanist and Mujerista Theologies?" with Rev.
Margo Rinehart
Viewing the needs of our world from the perspectives of Black and Latinx women.

February 18, 2024 • "Living as Israel" with Rabbi Sonja K. Pilz, PhD 
Rabbi Sonja K. Pilz, PhD, earned her doctorate from the Department of Rabbinic Literature at Potsdam

University in Germany and holds Rabbinic Ordination from Abraham Geiger College in Germany. Prior to

becoming the spiritual leader of Congregation Beth Shalom, she worked for the Central Conference of

American Rabbis as Editor of CCAR Press. She also taught Worship, Liturgy, and Ritual at HUC-JIR in New

York and the School of Jewish Theology at Potsdam University, and served as a rabbinic intern, adjunct

rabbi, and cantorial soloist for congregations in Germany, Switzerland, Israel, and the US. Not

surprisingly, she loves to write poetry, midrashim, and prayers. Her work has been published in ERGON,

Liturgy, Worship, the CCAR Journal, Ritual Well, and a number of anthologies. She lives with her husband

and children in Bozeman, MT. 

 

February 25, 2024 • "What Living Our Daily Lives Through Our Unitarian Universalist Values Means
to Us" with Rev. Margo Rinehart
This service will also include an update about the potential changes to our Principles and Sources that

will be voted upon in June of 2024. Join Reverend Margo and other speakers from our congregation. 
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Has Spring already come to Bozeman?

The title above is not a comment about our above 32-degrees weather of late, rather this is a reminder that in
Celtic tradition February 1st is the first day of spring. It is the day between the winter solstice and the spring
equinox. It is also the chosen day for the feast day for Saint Brigid. Brigid of Kildare (ca. 451-523) was an abbess,
a celebrant at Catholic Mass during a century when women were allowed to lead Mass, and a strong believer in
Celtic spiritual traditions and wisdom. Legend says her father was a Druid and her mother a Christian. 

In his book Sacred Earth, Sacred Soul: Celtic Wisdom for Reawakening to What Our Souls Know, author John Philip
Newell informs us that the spirit of Brigid continues to reside in the liminal space between opposite dimensions of
different forms of life. She stands in the doorway between the pre-Christian and the Christian, the portal between
the divine and the human, the relationship between humanity and the earth, and the liminal space between the
womb of the universe and what is trying to come into being. 

The stories around Brigid describe a woman who practiced and taught Celtic wisdom and incorporated consistent
parts of Christianity. This broadened her spiritual practices rather than limiting them. She believed in the deep
knowledge of the ancient oaks, the sacredness within all living things, and our connection to and responsibility for
the earth. Eventually, she was known as the midwife and caretaker of Jesus and called Mary of the Gaels. While
Empire was busy exploiting land, animals, and people, Brigid was taking care of the poor and the refugees as well
as celebration and tending of the Light embodied in all living things and the earth itself.
 
While I don’t expect that most of us will convert to Druidic worship, many of us engage unknowingly in some types
of Druidic like practices.  Like Brigid of Kildare, as Unitarian Universalists, we look at how different kinds of spiritual
and humanist thought can enhance what we’ve always known. That masculine and feminine must exist in balance
and nurture one another, that the earth is sacred, and we must carry the light. 

After her death, Brigid was remembered for centuries in a pre-Christian ritual of the Continuous Fire. The
celebration of the Light in all things that could not be overcome by darkness. The centuries old Perpetual Fire was
violently extinguished by 16th century Protestant Reformers. But those who knew the wisdom began keeping a
Perpetual Fire in the family hearth. While spring comes to Bozeman later than in many places, we can still keep the
fire in our hearts burning and look toward the sun to illuminate our commitments to wisdom, earth care, kindness,
and peace.
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Quote from John Philip Newell: “In the Celtic tradition it was said that we have

forgotten who we are and have fallen out of relationship with the earth and with

one another. Thus, the path to well-being is not about …acquiring spiritual

knowledge that is essentially foreign to us.  It is about waking up to a knowledge

that is deep in the fabric of our being and living in relationship to this wisdom. 



In RE this month, we’ll be talking about the differences between equity, justice, and inclusion. Does “being fair”
always mean everyone gets the same amount?

February RE Classes: 
Sunday, February 4 - Session One: What is Equality, Equity, and Justice? 
Sunday, February 11 - Session Two: The Gift of Building Better Relationships (Valentine’s Day)
Sunday, February 18 - Session Three: The Gift of Building a Better World (Black History Month) 
Sunday, February 25 - Session Four: The Gift of Joy 

Next WEEK! 

Sunday, February 4th - Lantern Decorating after service
Get creative and join us in making/decorating lanterns for the Winter Bloom Lantern Parade the following week.
All supplies will be provided. Hope to see you then! 

Saturday, February 10th - Winter Bloom Lantern Parade at 6 p.m.
Participate in the enchanting Winter Bloom Lantern Parade organized by Random Acts of Silliness at the Gallatin
Regional Park. More information can be found here.

Other Upcoming Events to Mark On Your Calendars!

Sunday, March 3rd - Books and Bingo after service:
Enjoy a classic game of bingo with books from our resale shelf as prizes. Fun for all ages and a light lunch will be
provided.

Sunday, March 31st - Easter Egg Hunt and Activities after service:
Experience the joy of a traditional egg hunt and additional Easter activities. All are welcome.

Saturday, April 20th and April 21st - Meet us at the Bozeman Earth Day Festival and Trash Pick-up Event:
Celebrate Earth Day with us! Visit our booth at the Bozeman Earth Day Festival on Saturday and/or join us for a
trash pick-up event on trails around UUFB after service on Sunday.

Sunday, May 5th - Flower Ceremony Service & Bowling at MSU 4-6 p.m.:
Attend an intergenerational service to celebrate the flower ceremony, followed by an afternoon of bowling at
the MSU SUB. Family and friends are welcome, and more details will be provided before the event.

Sunday, June 1st - Bozeman Pride Celebration:
UUFB will proudly be represented at this year's Pride Parade. Come join the celebration!

RELIGIOUS 
EXPLORATION
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Religious Exploration (RE) February: Justice & Equity

Image credit: 
MobilizeGreen.org

https://www.randomactsofsilliness.com/winter-bloom-2024
http://mobilizegreen.org/
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2/4 Sunday Service with Rev. Margo Rinehart
2/4 Monthly Birthday/Anniversary Party
2/4 RE Lantern Decorating
2/7 Midweek Refuge
2/8 Fork & Spoon Volunteers Needed
2/10 Community Winter Bloom Lantern Parade at
Gallatin Regional Park
2/11 Sunday Service with Rev. Margo Rinehart
2/11 2nd Sunday to AIDS Outreach MT
2/13 Board Meeting

2/14 Midweek Refuge
2/14 Women’s Group Galentine’s Dinner & Party
(this event is full)
2/18 Sunday Service with Rabbi Sonja K. Pilz, PhD 
2/18 Food Bank Sunday
2/21 Midweek Refuge
2/21 Men’s Group
2/25 Sunday Service with Rev. Margo Rinehart
2/25 Glass Recycling
2/28 Midweek Refuge

Upcoming Events



Annual Meeting - We had good attendance at the Annual Meeting held on January 21, with 68 members
attending in-person or by proxy. Members voted to approve the proposed 2024 budget and to accept the plan
to renew our Welcoming Congregation status in the UUA. Jeanne Moe, President of the Board of Directors,
chaired the meeting with Elizabeth Rose, Past President, acting as Parliamentarian.

2024 Budget - We continue to celebrate the results of our stewardship drive, in which pledges actually exceeded
the goal. With this strong show of commitment from members and friends, the Board proposed a budget to meet
the growing needs of the Fellowship.

Jeanne presented budget details and responded to questions. There was a request from the floor to see the
actual financial results from 2023. This data will be available to anyone who requests it. A concern was raised
that the proposed budget contained no entry for the Minister’s Sabbatical Fund. The rules of the meeting did not
allow changes to the budget from the floor, but Jeanne assured folks that this would be examined by the Board.

Welcoming Congregation Renewal - Jeanne asked Lisa Baker to assist in describing the renewal process. She
noted that the current UUA process was simplified from a previous version considered a few years ago and is
quite achievable. Indeed, she noted that UUFB is already doing most of what is required.

Announcements - After votes were completed, announcements were made concerning the new Midweek
Refuge and the Communications survey, as well as safety training open to members and friends. Details on these
are available through emails sent through the listserve. 

Thanks to everyone who attended and contributed to the mission and vision of the Fellowship.

January Board Meeting - In the first Board meeting of 2024, we addressed issues to be voted on at the UUFB
January 21 Annual Meeting, see above. We also discussed a proposal from the Safety Committee to add
protective film over windows in our building to impede violent attacks. We will discuss this further in our February
meeting.

Decisions made in this meeting include:
Approved offering our building for meetings twice a month by Bienvenidos.
Approved opening the building for once a week restorative practice (Midweek Refuge).
Approve use of our building for safety training.

The next Board meeting is on Feb. 13, 2024. All meetings are open to members and friends. If you have questions
or comments about the issues above or any Fellowship matters, please contact me or another Board member.

Neil Schwarzwalder, UUFB Board Secretary
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BOARD REPORT

SAVE THE DATE - UNDER G-D - DOCUMENTARY
SUNDAY, APRIL 7, 2 P.M. AT UUFB

Under G-d is a documentary short about the national
Jewish response to the Dobbs Decision woven through

the lived experiences of impacted women and the
various lawsuits currently being launched by Jewish

and interfaith leaders to challenge the overturning of
Roe v. Wade, state by state. 
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TRANSITIONTALK
The main initiative we’ve been working on this last month is the Midweek Refuge, an opportunity for anyone in the
larger community to sit silently in our sanctuary to rest, remember, mourn, pray, meditate, embrace your blessings,
feel gratitude—whatever a quiet place can provide. Our building will be open from noon to 2:00 p.m. every
Wednesday, for UUFB members and friends and anyone in the community. One of the best ways to “advertise” this
opportunity is word of mouth, so we invite everyone to invite others. 

The Transition Team regularly talks about how we integrate newcomers into our UUFB community. To the extent
that this welcoming is part of our ministry, it is also a concern of the Transition Team. The Membership/Hospitality
Committee leads these efforts, but this work involves all of us. That committee, by the way, is looking for additional
members, so speak to your Sunday morning greeter to find out how you can help us welcome newcomers. 

We’re looking ahead to a smooth ending to Rev. Margo’s time with us and then to the transition to a new settled
minister. In addition to completing UUA processes for assessing both the minister and our shared ministry during
this interim, we are thinking forward to how things might work with our new settled minister. The current Transition
Team is working on a plan for transition to the next Committee on Ministry and how communication will flow to
Rev. X as they join our community. 

While we don’t have results of our quick Communications Poll in time for the newsletter deadline, we’ll take this
chance to thank those who have responded. 

Talk to us! During this Interim time, the Transition Team also functions as the Committee on Ministry, charged to
“perceive concerns” that may arise and keep an eye on our shared ministry. If you want to talk with us on a Sunday,
you will find us by our green name tags, so do look us up during coffee hour. The main way we hope to hear from
you is through the QACC Box. (QACC stands for Questions, Appreciation, Comments, or Concerns.) The wooden
QACC box has a slot to insert cards and a yellow rubber ducky on top. It’s usually in the Social Hall near the
windows or on the credenza outside Rev. Margo’s office (There is also an online QACC form at
uufbozeman.org/qacc). We review all submissions at our meetings. If you put your name on your QACC, there can
be follow-up, which there is not for anonymous items. Please remember that we want Questions AND
Appreciations AND Comments, in addition to any Concerns. 

We look forward to hearing from you!  

Transition Team: Linda Clark (lyclark@gmail.com), Diane Knipfer (dlknipfer@gmail.com), David Rockafellow
(dave.rockafellow@gmail.com), Peg Wherry (pegwherry@bresnan.net), Rev. Margo Rinehart, ex officio
(minister@uufbozeman.org)
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Midweek Refuge – Weekly on Wednesday

A time and space for reflection and renewal!  We invite you to a

community Midweek Refuge. All are welcome. Midweek Refuge is a

time to sit silently in sanctuary. To rest, mourn, plan, meditate,

pray, remember, give thanks . . . your quiet time for any reason.

Come and go as you please, noon to 2:00 p.m. every Wednesday.

There will be hosts to welcome you and answer questions. 

mailto:lyclark@gmail.com
mailto:dlknipfer@gmail.com
mailto:dave.rockafellow@gmail.com
mailto:pegwherry@bresnan.net
mailto:minister@uufbozeman.org


I love getting the Family Promise update each Friday. There is almost always a story about a family that was
saved from homelessness. A few weeks ago it was a mother and baby who were sleeping in their car on below-
zero nights and this week it is a family that was about to lose their home because of changes in their jobs. They
were helped by Family Promise's Prevention and Diversion Specialist and will be able to stay in their home and
have a safe place for themselves and their soon-to-be-born baby.

If you would like to get the weekly update go to the Family Promise website - familypromisegv.org and sign up at
the “Join the Family” link.

Current needs for families are laundry detergent and dryer sheets, diapers and pull-ups (size 3-6), multipurpose
cleaning spray, toilet paper, hand soap, and dishwasher pods. All of these items can be put in the blue Family
Promise tub in the social hall. Rachel Rockafellow will get them to Family Promise. Thank you, Rachel.

In my mind, the solutions to homelessness are political and economic but while those areas become more
committed to safe housing for all, I feel good about what we are doing for individual families. They are being
helped to have homes for their families. 80% of families served by Family Promise continue to have stable
housing after 12 months.

-Carolyn Boyd, UUFB Family Promise Coordinator
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Participate in the enchanting Winter Bloom Lantern Parade organized by Random Acts of Silliness at the
Gallatin Regional Park! This event will feature lanterns made by UUFB Members, Friends, and Kids!

Saturday, February 10th, 6 p.m. at Gallatin Regional Park

Parking: 
Parking is available at lots on Oak St., Vaquero Dr., and N. Ferguson Ave. Street parking is available on N.
Ferguson and Vaquero. We anticipate large crowds so please carpool. Parade staging will take place at the
Dino Playground Parking Lot.

Prep For The Elements: 
There is no shelter or seating available at the park. The trails are not lit. Please dress accordingly, wear footwear
for snow/ice, and bring a flashlight.

Timing: 
The Parade begins at 6 p.m. and we anticipate it will take approximately 45 minutes to weave through the route.

http://familypromisegv.org/


    WE
Our Volunteers
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Lead Our Social Activities Team - Spark Fun and Connection!
Are you the maestro of merriment, the captain of camaraderie? Our Social
Activities team, the heartbeat of our fellowship, orchestrates delightful events
like potlucks, soup and bread luncheons, labyrinth walks, and beyond. Now,
we're on the lookout for a vibrant new leader to chair this dynamic team – could
it be you?​ If you're passionate about creating memorable moments and fostering
a sense of togetherness, we want to hear from you!​ Express your interest by
emailing admin@uufbozeman.org!

Join Our Hospitality/Membership Team – Spread Warmth!
Are you a helper who loves connecting with new faces? Our vibrant
Hospitality/Membership Team needs you! Join us in greeting attendees at Sunday
services and welcoming newcomers. If you're ready to infuse warmth into every
moment, email admin@uufbozeman.org to join! Let's create a fellowship of
connection and kindness together!



Got Batteries? 
Exciting news, folks! 🌟 UUFB just leveled up with our
very own battery recycling bin! Got batteries lying
around? Don't toss 'em, drop 'em! Swing by the kitchen,
spot the snazzy jar on the shelves, and let Rene work
her recycling magic. Together, we're sparking a brighter,
cleaner tomorrow, one battery at a time! Let's power up
and recycle with a smile! ♻️💡

Check out our January 2024
masterpiece, the "Winter Snow
Quilt" by the talented Bonnie
Andes, stitched up with love in
2023!

Our beautiful cubbies in the front entry, designed by Susan Anderegg!
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Monthly Birthday/Anniversary Party Social Time - February 4
Join us for the monthly birthday and anniversary social time after service! Everyone celebrating a
birthday or anniversary this month will be the guests of honor. Thank you to Rene K, Kitty D. and
Theresa S. for providing cupcakes at this event!

RE Lantern Decorating - February 4
Get creative and join us in making/decorating lanterns for the Winter Bloom Lantern Parade the on
Saturday, February 10th. Find more information about the parade on page XXXX. All supplies will
be provided. Hope to see you then!

Fork & Spoon Volunteers Needed – February 8 and March 14
2-3 Volunteers from UUFB are needed at Fork & Spoon from 4:30-7:30 p.m. Please sign up at least
a week before the scheduled date by filling out the form located at uufbozeman.org/fork-spoon. If
you have questions, please contact Randy B.

2nd Sunday Offering to AIDS Outreach MT - February 11
The Social Justice Action Committee (SJAC) has specified that the offering will go to AIDS
Outreach MT. You can donate to this fund by giving online (uufbozeman.org/donate) and selecting
“Give to 2nd Sunday charitable donation” or you can make out a check made to UUFB with “AIDS”
in the memo line. 

A​IDS Outreach MT ​is dedicated to empowering people and communities affected by HIV through
testing, prevention, support, and education, AIDS Outreach serves Gallatin, Park, and Madison
Counties.

Board Meeting – February 13
The UUFB Board meets at UUFB and on Zoom monthly on the second Tuesday at 4:30 p.m. If you
are interested in attending a Board meeting, please let a Board member or Rev. Margo know.

Food Bank Sunday – February 18
Non-perishable food donations and toiletries for the Gallatin Valley Food Bank will be collected at
this UUFB service. Please bring your items and a UUFB member will bring them to the food bank.

Men’s Group – February 21
UUFB Men's Group will meet on the third Wednesday of the month at 7 p.m. in the UUFB Social Hall.
All men are encouraged and invited to attend. If you would like to be added to the Men’s Group
email list, please send a message to the Office Admin.

Glass Recycling – February 25
On the 4th Sunday of each month, UUFB has a glass recycling service for our members. There will
be a volunteer in our parking lot accepting clean glass in boxes or bags to recycle. If you wish to
offer a small payment for gas and time, feel free! We need a volunteer! Sign up at
uufbozeman.org/glass-recycling. Please do not leave the glass on other Sundays at the fellowship,
as we have no room to store it.

Spiritual Pluralism Project Group 
Our Fellowship has a Spiritual Pluralism group that has chalice lighting, a time for check-in, a
covenant for how they will be together, and time for sharing on a topic or theme. 

UU Humanist Group - This group explores Humanism and its role in Unitarian Universalism and
usually meets monthly. If you are interested in attending, please contact Sara W.
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https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0e4aa8ab23abfcc61-fork
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Staff
• Minister: Rev. Margo Rinehart
    Office Hours: Tuesday & Wednesday, 9:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m.
    Thursday 12:00 - 4:00 p.m.
• Office Administrator: Christy Huddleston
    Office Hours: Tuesday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.
• Coordinator of Religious Exploration: Beth Witte
• Childcare Lead: Christine Wilcox
• Childcare Assistant: Faila Bianchini
• Pianist: Laurel Yost

Contact us! 
uufbozeman.org/about-us/contact-us

UUFB News & Events

Calendar of Events
See our calendar of upcoming events at:
uufbozeman.org/news/events-page.

Friday E-News
Our weekly emails include details about upcoming events,
announcements, and Sunday services. To join, please visit
uufbozeman.org/news/e-news.

Email Discussion List 
An email discussion list (listserv) has been established in
order to communicate announcements and events of
interest to the UUFB. To subscribe, send an email to our
Office Administrator requesting to join. 

Newsletter
The UUFB Newsletter is published monthly. The deadline to
submit articles is the third Thursday of the month.
Announcements & news for the Sunday Service bulletin and
Friday e-news are due in by 9 a.m. every Tuesday. Articles,
announcements & news can be submitted to our Office
Administrator.

2023-2024 Board Members
• President: Jeanne Moe
• Vice President: Barbara Tylka
• Past President: Elizabeth Rose
• Secretary: Neil Schwarzwalder
• Treasurer: Bruce DePriester
• Member-at-Large: Barb Lantz 
• Member-at-Large: Mary Maifeld

Committees/Task Force Leaders
• Building & Grounds Committee: Tonya Stevens, Contact
• Building Coordinator: Tonya Stevens, Contact
• Caring Committee, Meals, Rides: Mary Maifeld, Contact
• Communications Committee: Peg Wherry, Contact
• Finance Committee: Bruce DePriester, Chair
• Fundraising: Leona Poritz, Contact
• Governance/Leadership: Susan Backer, Contact
• Hospitality/Membership: Tonya Stevens, Chair
• Interfaith Our Whole Lives: Beth Witte, Contact
• Interior Design: Diane Knipfer & Jan Young, Contacts
• Investment Committee: Paul Stouffer, Chair
• Legacy Giving: Peg Wherry, Contact
• Lifespan Religious Exploration: Heather Watson, Chair
• Leadership Council: Jeanne Moe, Contact
• Safety Task Force: Neil Schwarzwalder, Contact
• Social Activities: Open
• Social Justice Action Committee: Randy Babbitt, Contact
• Stewardship: Paula Nielsen-Milano, Contact
• Sunday Services Committee: Paul Stouffer, Contact 
• Transition Team: Dave Rockafellow, Contact

Contact Points
• Book Sales/Little Library: Leona Poritz
• Family Promise Task Force: Carolyn Boyd
• Food Bank: Norm Eggert
• Fork & Spoon: Randy Babbitt
• Historian: Susan Backer
• Kitchen/Bath Supplier: Suzy Sterling
• Men’s Group: Warren Knipfer
• Women’s Group: Open
• Youth Group: Beth Witte

Spiritual Pluralism Group Leader
• UU Humanist Group: Sara Williams, Contact
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Submit a QACC!
Do you have Questions, Appreciations, Comments, or Concerns (QACCs)? The Transitions
Team welcomes it all! To submit your QACC look for the box with the yellow rubber duck on
top in the social hall or submit online at uufbozeman.org/qacc. The Transitions Team reviews
submissions at their monthly meetings.

https://uufbozeman.org/about-us/contact-us/
https://uufbozeman.org/news/events-page/
https://uufbozeman.org/news/e-news/

